COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS

COMMONWEALTH OF MASSACHUSETTS


Sherwood Forest Lake District

Prudential Committee Meeting

Date Saturday, January 11, 2014
Time: 10:00 AM
Location: Becket Town Hall

557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

DRAFT MEETING MINUTES 
Committee Members present: Howard G. Lerner (Chair), William F. Maier, Elise L. Fitzsimmons, Stanley C. Taylor (Alternate) and Clerk/Treasurer Robert T. Ronzio. 

Committee Members absent: Stuart R. Eldred (Vice Chair), Nancy J. Fishell, Lucy A. Ferriss and Dennis B. Guerri 
Public Present: Steve Rosenthal, Phil & Carol Wheeler.
Location: Becket Town Hall, 557 Main Street, Becket, MA 01223

Introduction - Mr. Lerner opened the meeting with a call to order at 10:05 AM and announced that parliamentary procedural rules previously adopted will regulate and conduct of the meeting in accordance with the provisions of the Open Meeting Law (OML), other pertinent Massachusetts general laws, the by-laws of the district and local customs and traditions. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone would like to have the entire rules and regulations read aloud. Hearing no response, he dispensed with the remainder of the reading, noting that[image: image1.png]


 everyone present acknowledged that they were familiar with the procedural provisions of the OML. Mr. Lerner asked if anyone present planned to record the meeting. Mr. Lerner stated that he was aware that Heather Hunt will recorded the meeting for Mr. Ronzio’s brother. Mr. Lerner noted that there were agendas on the table for all present. He again stated that the aforementioned guidelines are being followed to insure that the district complied with the General Laws of the Commonwealth. 

Mr. Ronzio stated that agendas for the meeting are on the table. He distributed copies to those in attendance.
1. Prudential Committee Members Comments and Announcements - None

2. Approval of Meeting Minutes from December 11th 2013 - Mr. Lerner stated the due to a insufficient number of prudential committee members who were present at the December meeting, review and approval will be tabled until the February meeting. At this time Mr. Lerner also reminded everyone that the meeting would be held on the third Saturday in February as opposed to the second Saturday. Everyone in attendance acknowledged the February 15th meeting date change.
3. Dam Management -
a. Big and Little Robin Dam Project- Progress Status Report- Mr. Lerner stated that there are no major updates from the last meeting. He did however note that due to late season cover seeding of the dams; the contract with RC&D Inc. will be extended until the end of June. Mr. Lerner explained that Attorney Goodman has prepared the appropriate documentation. Mr. Maier made a motion to amend the contract extension until the end of June, Ms. Fitzsimmons seconded; Unanimous Approval. 

b. Low Level Outlet Flow Control Storage & EAP - Mr. Lerner stated that he has been in contact with Ms. Fishell about the Emergency Action Plan (EAP) and reported that she has discovered it to be more complicated than initially thought. Therefore it is a work in progress.  He explained that Nancy expects to have something to present to the committee when she returns from vacation.
Mr. Lerner noted that he has the new low-level outlet flow control equipment in hand and available if needed, but he continued that at this time of year it probably wouldn’t be needed.

c. Alan A Dale Drive-Culvert Damage/SFRMD Bill - Mr. Lerner stated that he has three invoices, one for the work and two for the materials. He explained that a new culvert to replace one damaged by the contractor during construction was installed by the Road District. He further stated that the Road District undertook this action prior to discussing a solution with the contractor or the Lake District. Mr. Lerner went on to explain that he spoke with Martin Feit, the clerk/treasurer for the Road District, about inconsistencies in the submitted invoices and the lack of supporting documentation. Mr. Lerner confirmed that to date, the district still does not have the proper invoices with supporting documentation. Mr. Lerner spoke about his obligation as the district’s Chief Procurement Officer, which necessitates that he must insure compliance with Massachusetts’s procurement statute MGL Chapter 30B. He noted tat this law requires contractor to submit prevailing wage statements for any work done. He stated that the district now has documentation from White Wolf Inc., which claims a corporate exemption from paying prevailing wages because the principal owners, Craig Willis and his son, did the work not any of his employees. Committee members briefly discuss paying the bills received and when that should be done. Mr. Ronzio noted that this can be further discussed when they reach the warrant review at the end of the meeting.

d. Ecosystem Flow Routing Structure Design Modification - Mr. Maier stated that he would have this modification to the device installed in the spring once the ice has melted.

e. Big and Little Robin Dam Access Control - Gating, Signage & Safety - Mr. Lerner briefly reports, stating that this is on hold until spring. Mr. Ronzio stated that he would continue to keep all items like this on future agendas until the work is completed. 
f. Lancelot Dam Project-Inspection/Preliminary Survey Work/Easements - Mr. Ronzio reported that the district secured one of the parcels needed for the Lancelot dam project. He stated that the district’s attorney was able to get the property for less than one half of its assessed value.
g. Little Robin Outlet – Little Robin Spillway Height - Mr. Lerner explained that the water level is about four inches lower than it was suppose to be when the new spillway was installed. He indicated this will be taken care of in the spring and the lake height will then return to its prior level. Mr. Ronzio explained to all present the correction process and noted that the spillway will have the same feature as the one on Big Robin.

h. Dam and Beach Maintenance Contracts- Summer 2014 - Mr. Lerner stated that the he will be discussing this with Mr. Rosenthal.

i. Material Storage Area Easement and Lease Arrangements - Mr. Lerner explained that the Road District decided not to enter into a lease arrangement with the SFNA and will not be using the site. He further noted that the Road District’s contractor found a location on Route 20 and would be using it instead. He noted that he unaware of the contractual arrangement the Road District or its contractor had with the owner of that site.
j. Big & Little Robin Boundary Easement Issues - Mr. Lerner invited the public in attendance to speak at this time. Mr. Wheeler briefly explained his situation to the committee members present. He explained that at the time he purchased the property Mr. Bill Crane, the original developer’s representative, was the one who showed him where his boundaries were located. Mr. Wheeler then presented a copy of the registry of deeds recorded plan and an assessors’ map that is materially different from the survey that the Lake District has in its possession. Mr. Maier asked Mr. Wheeler if his leech field has been affected, Mr. Wheeler stated that it has not. Mr. Ronzio explained that the map Mr. Wheeler is referencing is actually a copy of the assessors’ map, which is to be used for assessment purposes only. He further stated that in the margin of the map it notes that it is not to be used for legal conveyances. Mr. Ronzio explained that the district hired Hill Engineering, an exceptionally accurate group of engineers, architects, planners and registered land surveyors, to do all their survey work. At this time, Mr. Lerner recused himself from the deliberation. He stated that he cannot preside over this portion of the meeting because of a potential conflict of interest and in Mr. Eldred's, the vice chair, absence, Mr. Lerner then asked Mr. Maier to lead the discussion. Mr. Maier agreed. Mr. Maier expressed a concern for the Wheeler’s potential loss of land as the result of the Hill engineering survey. He then asked Mr. Ronzio where and how do they move on for this individual. Mr. Ronzio stated that the district’s attorney is well aware of the problem and is working on a solution. Mr. Lerner interjected that for the record; no decisions will be made on this topic at today’s meeting, as there is not a full quorum present without his vote.  Mr. Wheeler proposes that things be put back the way they were and that he would give the Lake District a permanent easement in order to access the dam. Mr. Ronzio advised the committee that this is a bit more complicated because of the legal issues involved and cannot be solved by the prudential committee alone. Mr. Lerner stated that the district would get a legal opinion and recommendation. Once that is in hand the committee will re-visit this topic. Mr. Ronzio further stated that the prudential committee only has the ability to make a recommendation to the district’s proprietors who need to approve it at the annual meeting. Lastly it will go to the Planning Board for a final ANR endorsement and the new document would then be recorded at the Berkshire Middle District Registry of Deeds. Mr. Maier stated that he would now turn the meeting back to Mr. Lerner. 

Mr. Rosenthal entered the meeting.

k. USDA Loan Status Report - Mr. Ronzio noted that the prudential committee needed to add a warrant article regarding the USDA loan for the annual meeting. Mr. Taylor makes a motion to approve the addition of an article to the annual meeting warrant to allow the Lake District to modify the USDA loan as previously discussed, Ms. Fitzsimmons seconded; Unanimous Approval. 

4.Lake Management - Mr. Maier explained that he will need to get the name of the new Conservation Commission agent as soon as the town appoints one, so that he can request to be put on the next conservation commission meeting agenda to discuss the 2015 survey plan as well as other pending business. Mr. Ronzio stated that he would get that information to Mr. Maier as soon as the town makes the appointment.

a. Aquatic Controls Tech-FY 2014 Plans - Discussed previously. 

b. Invasive Weed Control- Mechanical Harvesting- Discussed previously.  

5. Beach and Boat Management –

a. Beach Sand Replenishment-2014 Swim Season- Mr. Rosenthal stated that until winter is over and the snow is melted, it would be difficult to know what shape the beaches are in. He further noted that he does have a sand permit extension from the Conservation Commission so there is no urgency to make a decision about replenishment now.

Mr. Rosenthal next informed the committed about the condition of the boat ramp on Will Scarlet Beach, stating that a very thin layer of loose gravel was placed on top of the hard compact original surface and this is not a good situation. He stated that the ramp needs the proper mix of driveway material if it is going to be usable this summer. He also advised that the district would need to divert water away from the top of the ramp to prevent erosion. Mr. Ronzio stated that the dam contractor put the material on the ramp without consulting the district using excess material from the dam project.  The contractor thought it would be an improvement, but he was mistaken. Mr. Rosenthal stated that the district would have to decide how to correct the problem before proprietors begin using it. Mr. Lerner stated that come spring, the district would solicit bids from several contractors and plan from there. 

Mr. Rosenthal moved on to mowing the grass around the beaches. He stated that in the past volunteers have pitched in to get it done. Committee members discussed hiring a property management/service company to come in and do the work properly. Mr. Lerner added that two of the dams are done, and they also would need to be mowed. Mr. Ronzio noted that the district is required to get written bids for the work, if the job totals over $5000.00. Committee members briefly discuss and agree that mowing and beach maintenance will probably exceed the $5,000.00 figure for annual maintenance.  

b. Beach/ Dam Signage - Committee members discussed additional signage needed for the beaches, to include signs that state the names of the beaches as well as the safety signs stating the beaches are water tested and is safe. Mr. Lerner stated that he would check with the Becket Board of Health as to the language requirements. Mr. Ronzio also reminded the committee that the district would need to put up signs regarding dam safety as well.    
6. Property Acquisitions/ Donations - Status Report - Mr. Ronzio stated that proprietors continue to inquire about property donations and the district is willing to accept donations as long as the tax are currently paid and there are no encumbrances.   He reminded everyone that donated property might qualify for a tax deduction. 
7. Opt-out Request - Mr.   Ronzio reported that the assessors’ office informed him that an individual inquired about the process for Opting-Out of the district and they believed the individual would be making a request soon.

8. Website - Mr. Lerner stated that Lucy still needs pictures. Mr. Maier stated that he would send Lucy a synopsis of the most recent survey report.

9. Any other business to come before the Committee -

a. SFLD Office Facility - Mr. Ronzio stated that the property discussed previously is currently off of the market. He noted that the broker told him that it was taken off the market at this time due to the number of days it had been on the market and would probably be relisted in the spring.
b. Mr. Lerner noted that the proposed appreciation dinner with Attorney Goodman originally rescheduled for January has been postponed until May. It will be held at Mazzeo's Restaurant. Mr. Lerner explained that those in attendance would share all dinner costs personally.  He emphasized that the district will not be monetarily responsible in any way.
c. Mr. Lerner asked everyone to start compiling his/her FY2015 budget proposals and the committee will need to prepare the total district budget at the March meeting. 
10. Public Input – No additional comments.
11. Review Correspondence - Committee members read and reviewed all correspondence.

Warrant #6 FY2014 Operating Budget - Mr. Ronzio reviewed the warrant to include all bills to be paid. Committee members discussed. Mr. Fitzsimmons made a motion to approve the warrant as presented, Mr. Maier seconded; Unanimous Approval.

Adjournment -  

Mr. Maier made a motion to adjourn the meeting, Ms. Taylor seconded. Meeting is adjourned at 11:44 AM.

Schedule - Next meeting Saturday, February 15, 2014.

Respectfully submitted,

SIGNED: _________________________________
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Sherwood Forest Lake District 
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